From: Wendy Croze <Wendy.Croze@lccs-nm.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 23, 2025 12:29 PM
To: Hay, Craig, ALTSD <craig.hay@altsd.nm.gov>
Cc: Stacey Frymier <stacey.frymier@lccs-nm.org>; Elizabeth Holmes <elizabeth.holmes@lccs-nm.org>; Enselma Vasquez <Enselma.Vasquez@lccs-nm.org>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Proposed Rule 9.2.25
 
	
	You don't often get email from wendy.croze@lccs-nm.org. Learn why this is important
	


CAUTION: This email originated outside of our organization. Exercise caution prior to clicking on links or opening attachments.
Hello Craig, 
Thank you for your work on HB252.  After some careful thought, and listening to comments and questions from the grandparents in our Las Cumbres Grandparents Raising Grandchildren, I have the following comments.  
 
Participant Eligibility: 
#1.  The term “kinship caregiver” could use a clearer definition. In our programs, we have learned that this is a broad category.  Sometimes, the birth parent is in the home or involved in small ways, such as maintaining the Medicaid and SNAP benefit.  We ask that our participants have  legal kinship guardian or a plan to file for it, if they are requesting our limited financial assistance. We believe that the legal kinship guardianship process creates safety for children, and clear boundaries and expectations for grandparents and kin, and for birth parents.  
#4. “The application process will help define “needs of child or children”.  This could be defined better.  Our hope, is that the needs will not be defined by a Medicaid diagnosis, or similar only.  Or, by something like an IEP as evidence of need.  These things are valid, yet  not all grandkids have those needs, but they surely have other basic needs that change as they age.  
 
Continued Eligibility, Termination, and Program Limits. 
A. Eligible participants may remain in the pilot program until it concludes on Jun 30, 2028.  What if a child turns 18 in that period?  If that would pose a problem, perhaps this could be defined better. 
 
We are very grateful for the passage of HB 252, and look forward to supporting the pilot in any way we can.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
Wendy 
 
Wendy Croze, MA 
Grandparents Raising Grandchildren Program Manager: Taos, Rio Arriba, and Santa Fe
Las Cumbres Community Services, Inc.
362 S McCurdy Road
Building 362D 
Espanola NM  87532
C 505-795-4756
Website: www.lascumbres-nm.org
